

Invitation To Bid (ITB) ITB 19-310

CONSTRUCTION OF NATURE TRAIL AT BRIARWOOD PARK

ADDENDUM #2 – Q&A

Addendum Date: July 18, 2019

QUESTION #1: Regarding the DBE requirement, are any specific "certifications" were required? I ask because we previously were certified as A Dekalb county DBE (female business enterprise) but have let this expire lapse the past few years. Our ownership still remains 51% female and can be proven with corporate resolution/documentation, will that suffice in meeting the minimum requirement requested?

ANSWER: Confirmed with DNR that response below is correct for federal unless the program itself requires we get a local certification. Requiring any Certification puts a burden on the business and undermines the intent of the program.

Corporate documentation of 51% DBE/MBE ownership will be accepted <u>only if submitted with the Bid response</u>. If documentation not complete, no credit for DBE/MBE will be scored.

QUESTION #2: We saw written that "NO" track vehicles were allowed, but at pre-bid meeting discussed that a small 4' wide "dingo" may be a suitable piece of equipment allowable for this work. Can you confirm this piece of equipment would be allowable, after staked trail has been approved in field by owner's representative?

ANSWER: Small equipment, such as 'Dingo's' or other small equipment will be allowed if the footprint of the equipment is no wider than the width of the finished trails.

QUESTION #3:

Are the granite steps to be cut tops and face with rounded edge?

ANSWER: Finish of granite steps is to match existing steps from parking to bridge.

QUESTION #4: Is the maintenance bond for a 100% of project for 1 year?

ANSWER: YES. Reference Addendum #1 dated 7/18/19

QUESTION #5: With the nature of these being rough, 'back country trails' What will be the criteria for acceptance of path ways?

ANSWER: Finished trails shall match sections shown in Bid Drawings.

QUESTION #6: Is this a Davis-Bacon project and have to have certified payroll turned in?

ANSWER: YES

QUESTION #7: Will engineered stamped drawings need to be provided for stairs?

ANSWER: Engineered drawings are not required to be provided by contractor for the stairs.